
DEPARTMENT OF NURSING 
Due to shortage of faculty, admission to the 

LPN-BSN track has been suspended 

immediately.  Students currently enrolled in the 

LPN-BSN track are not affected by this 

development and they will complete their 

program as planned.   

  

LPN applicants can apply for admission through 

the Basic track and they will receive the 15 

hours of nursing credits recognized under the 

Illinois Articulation Initiative. 

Questions? 

Contact: Dr. Rosemary Ricks-Saulsby, Chair, 

Department of Nursing. Tel: 773 995 3901 


